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SYNOPSIS

With two homeless lovers’ journey as the through-line, ‘Dirty Feathers’ weaves in and
out  of  an overwhelmed shelter  and a  forsaken  landscape with  fervent  echoes  of  the
unheard and neglected: a grieving father who lost his child is paralyzed by unshakable
guilt; a veteran living under a bridge recalls his past glory serving the very country that
has long abandoned him; and a 16 year old girl who has seemingly transcended trauma
embraces life on the streets with a holy righteousness, becoming the haunting conscience
of the film.



BACKGROUND

‘Dirty Feathers’ was inspired by the sudden death of my paternal uncle. He lived a fast
life filled with binge drinking, heroin, and gambling —vices that frequently bankrupted
him into homelessness.
At family gatherings, I was captivated by his charisma and gregariousness, but there were
always  hints  of  trouble  beneath  the  surface  —I  think  he  often  felt  like  a  burden.
Witnessing  this  devastating  disconnection  to  family,  society  and  ‘reality’  is  what
compelled  me  to  further  explore  the  human  condition  with  cinema.  Perhaps  if  I
collaborated with people living with similar trauma, I could get closer to understanding
my uncle’s pain.
I began a correspondence with The Opportunity Center (better known as “The OC”), a
homeless  shelter  in  downtown  El  Paso,  and  was  given  permission  to  film  inside.  I
scouted the shelter for a few weeks before ever rolling camera, getting a sense for the
layout, its inhabitants and their daily routines. After the first few days of filming, I grew
curious about the individuals living outside of this seemingly orderly system —those who
were banned from the shelter and were forced to survive on the streets.  The day we
ventured  outside  of  The  OC was  the  day  I  was  approached  by  Brandon,  who  was
enthusiastic and proactive. He immediately introduced me to his pregnant wife Reagan
and showed me where they were sleeping. It was not long before we built a trusting,
creative, symbiotic relationship that heightened this new reality on film.



APPROACH

Roberto Minervini’s ‘Stop The Pounding Heart’ was my first experience working on a
film set, and I have had the great privilege of working with him on each one of his
projects in the eight years since. As a member of his crew, I have a passenger seat view of
his deep involvement with his characters and subject matter. His sensibility, compassion,
curiosity, and his humanizing approach toward filmmaking have left a lasting impression
on me. I have learned how to face and reflect on my own prejudices, guilt, and shame.
And by his example, I have learned how to embrace and share my vulnerabilities, pain,
and joy with others in order to create meaningful human connection. The ethics of his
style  of  filmmaking  creates  an  environment  that  is  deeply  collaborative,  cultivates
camaraderie and is cathartic for all involved. For Roberto, and now for me, the process of
making a film will always be profoundly more important than the result.
Throughout the process of shooting ‘Dirty Feathers’, I was searching for moments of
transcendence.

The idea of a plot never interested me —it did not feel appropriate to narrow such a
complex reality into one single meaning or idea. I was chasing experiences or energy that
could convey the emotional violence these characters were confronted with on a daily
basis. Despite their cruel and harsh environment, which we merely scratched the surface
of, my core goal was to show the prosperity and strength they possessed in their hearts.



STYLE

I decided to film in black and white because I wanted to avoid endowing superficial
meaning with color —I did not want to add elements that would distract from each
character’s inner landscape.
They live in a world of extremes —survival or starvation, life or death, light or darkness.
Black  and  white  seemed  to  amplify  the  emotional  journey  each  character  endured
through these absolutes.

I  have  a  natural  inclination toward Robert  Bresson’s  ‘cinema of  the  real’.  I  also  felt
compelled to work with music, voice-over, and use editing as ‘poetic-punctuation’. Most
of the music selection came from both my uncle and grandmother's vinyl collections,
which gives the film a sort of ‘folkloric ambience’. I wanted to infuse the film with my
uncle’s essence and honor the pain my grandmother endured raising a troubled child —
after all, their journey is what originally inspired me to go on this cinematic exploration
in the first place.
While the film came with many technical difficulties, the emotional ones were even more
challenging,  but  they  were  also  the  driving  force  that  kept  me  going.  I  am forever
changed by the encounters and adventures I have had with these characters, and I have
been humbled by the honesty and dignity in which they live their lives, even if that
means living on the edge. My hope is that ‘Dirty Feathers’ is more than just a story to be
witnessed —I want the audience to have an experience, to feel the atmosphere, the love,
the turmoil and the transcendent moments. But most of all, I want this film to serve as a
dignified record of their lives, their hopes and their dreams.



CHARACTERS

BRANDON
Brandon was born and raised in Arlington, Texas, and was 41 years old when we filmed
together.
He graduated with a culinary arts degree. Every day we’d make time to discuss the art of
cooking  and  his  dream  of  opening  up  his  very  own  soul  food  restaurant:  ‘Sittin’
Sideways’.  He originally  planned to merely  pass  through El  Paso on his  way to Los
Angeles,  but was caught in the grips of  addiction, self-doubt and the daily battle  to
protect his pregnant wife and survive another day.

REAGAN
Reagan is also from Arlington, Texas and was 28 years old during filming, eight months
pregnant and deep into her addiction. She and Brandon were barred from the homeless
shelter due to their domestic disputes between themselves and the other intakes, leaving
her out on the streets. 

NATHAN
Nathan  Thomas  is  from Dallas,  Texas,  and  was  43  years  old  during  filming.  He  is
exceptionally  streetwise  and  very  well-spoken.  Although  he  can  come  across  as
intimidating and aggressive, he is quite humble, honest, with a great sense of humor.
Recently decarcerated after many years in prison, Nathan was confronted with the reality
and responsibility of becoming Godfather to Brandon's soon-to-be-born child and began
to consider his own family and legacy.

ASHLEY
Ashley was on the cusp of 17 years during filming, and it was never clear where she was
from, often changing her backstory and leaving a lot to mystery.  She was frequently
absorbed in private thoughts and dreams, and would shun societal norms and mores.
Street life was the only ‘normal’ she ever knew, and unlike everyone else I encountered,
somehow embraced this lifestyle with a rebellious spirit. She carried herself with grace,
angelic and courageous —a modern day ‘Joan of Arc’. Originally I had wanted to focus
the film on her, but she was difficult to find and was in an abusive relationship (I would
often see new scars and bruises on her face). Fortunately, on the last day of filming, I
found her and we drove through downtown El Paso late into the twilight, as she gave a
glimpse into her sense of wonder.



DIRECTOR'S BIO

Carlos Alfonso Corral was born on May 16th 1989 in the borderland of El Paso, Texas
and Cd. Juarez, CH, Mexico. His first passion was photography and spent most of the
time between the sister cities documenting the border of a first and third world country.
His  film education  began  at  the  local  arthouse  theater,  Fellini  Film Cafe,  where  he
worked for owner Betty Maguregui as a projectionist and barista. There, he had access to
a massive archive of films, binders filled with xerox copies of old director interviews, and
two  classic  film  screenings  each  night.  In  lieu  of  film  school,  Carlos  dove  into
professional filmmaking within the camera department of Roberto Minervini’s Stop the
Pounding Heart  (2014),  The Other  Side  (2015),  and  What  You Gonna Do When the
World’s on Fire? (2018), with the first two premiering at Cannes and the latter at the
Venice Film Festival. ‘Dirty Feathers’ is Carlos first feature documentary.

FILMOGRAPHY

PIE EDAD (short film) (2008) 
Director/Cinematographer:  Carlos  Alfonso  Corral  Cast:  Javier  Flores,  Laura  Aguirre,
Maria Helena Flores Mini DV, color, black and white, 5 min.
GUILT  YOUTH  HYMNS  (short  film)  (2010)  Director/Editor/Cinematographer:
Carlos Alfonso Corral Cast: Maria Helena Flores, Javier Flores Super 8mm, color, 8 min.
TWILIGHT TRACERS (short film) (2018) Director/Editor/Cinematographer: Carlos
Alfonso Corral Cast: Venice Electric Light Parade Crew Video, color, 3 min 
DIRTY FEATHERS (feature film) (2021) Pulpa Film Cine Candela Director: Carlos
Alfonso Corral Producers: Roberto Minervini, Denise Ping Lee, Carlos Alfonso Corral,
Denise Dorado Cinematography: Nini Blanco Editing: Cameron Wade Wheeless Cast:
Brandon Ashford, Reagan Ashford, Ashley Mistral, Nathan Thomas, Carlos Gutierrez
Digital, black and white, 74 min.



DIRECTOR'S STATEMENT

I am Mexican. My mother migrated to El Paso, TX, when I was little. That is where I
spent most of my childhood. Hence, I am also American - a "Chicano" to be exact. A
second class citizen, to put it bluntly. Because the US' ostracism towards Mexicans (as
well  as  most  Central  Americans)  isn't  a  new  phenomenon.  My  family  has  suffered
intimidation from US authorities, and I have childhood memories of the police raiding
our home, their goal was to destabilize our well-being, inculcate a culture of fear in us,
and make us feel that we didn't belong. Perhaps it is because of having experienced such
a pervasive sense of not belonging that I relate with, and care for those living at the
margins of US society, stranded in border town, where everything feels so distant from
the rest of the country. These are people who feel strongly about a country - their own -
that left them behind. Their lives go by and nobody cares; their voices aren't being heard;
and  yet,  they  are  eager  and  capable  of  voicing  their  feelings  very  strongly  and
passionately. I have heard their anger and sorrow, as well as their joy and serenity. Dirty
Feathers is my attempt at portraying some of the men and women I met in the last few
years in the most sincere way possible, as well as giving voice to their words and feelings. 


